WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

16 December 2019
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C Watkins                   (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (P) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllrs. Amos, Jenkins and Collins. 

	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllr. Hemmings
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.
34.12/19 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 18 November 2019 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and the items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising: 
The independent Fire Risk Assessment carried out a few weeks ago classed the fire risk at the Greenfield Centre as LOW. It contained various actions and work has commenced on carrying these out.

The urgent actions which needed to be implemented immediately, or as soon as possible, have been carried out. The relevant fire action signage has been put up at the fire alarm call points.

We are waiting for a quote for the fire exit doors to be adjusted.     

Avon Fire Authority is going to carry out an Audit of the Centre on 7th January. 
It was proposed that the Responsible Fire Officer should be stated as the Clerk to the Council. This avoids the need for a specific name which may change. This is to be confirmed in the next full Council meeting.  

Cllrs Climmer, Watkins, Dyer and Whatley together with Eurof Lewis have inspected the Frenchay Village Hall wall again. They concluded that there were 3 main areas of concern and further quotes are being obtained.

Frenchay Tennis Club has raised concerns regarding the pavilion and the others areas in the vicinity of the club. The pavilion may be moved from its original position but this is not clear yet. A path is needed to the side gates and this is in the 106 agreement with Redrow for them to install. Cllr. Watkins has been in correspondence with Jim Mathison, Clerk has been copied in, to discuss the snagging points which need to be resolved before the Certificate  A can be issued.
The Clerk and Cllr. Climmer met Chris Woods from South Gloucestershire Council

to discuss the ongoing flooding problem on Hicks Common Road by the pond. It was explained that there is thought to be a drain in the field opposite which may have collapsed. The flooding issues in Mill Road, Down Road and Frenchay Hill were also raised. He is going to investigate what action has been taken in these areas with regard to drain clearance and let the Parish Council know. 

He is also going to try and obtain a planting licence for the area by the sorting office in Winterbourne which some residents have requested to rewild.  As previously discussed, if this is obtained, the Parish Council will consult with all the residents to see if this is acceptable to them.     

A quote for the removal of the graffiti on the wall in Flaxpits Lane car park has been obtained and it is likely to be around £300. The Parish Council does not wish to proceed as this is owned privately. There would need to be an agreement by the 8 residents to pay for the removal.   
The latest FIT payment received in respect of the solar panels is for £992.41.

35.12/19 – Grant Applications  
The following grants were recommended:

St Michael’s Churchyard Trust - £800 Proposed by Cllr. Kembery. Seconded by Cllr. Brain.

St Peter’s Hospice - £250 Proposed by Cllr. Climmer. Seconded by Cllr. Watkins.

Frenchay Charitable Trust - £1,670.41. This is a contribution of a third towards a new noticeboard to go outside of Frenchay Village Hall. The total cost of the noticeboard is £5,011.23 without installation costs. Councillors were of the opinion this was more expensive than expected. Cllr. Kembery advised he will discuss with E. Lewis and also Clerk to ascertain from the Chairman of the Hall if the noticeboard has been ordered.

A decision on the grant was therefore delayed.    
36.12/19 – To consider a possible upgrade of the cricket/football pavilion at the Recreation Field
Cllr. Brain proposed that consideration should be given to upgrading the pavilion. This was built in the 1960s and there is a real need for better toilet facilities, changing rooms and referee facilities. All councillors agreed that an upgrade is required and that an architect’s advice should be sought as to what can be done and potential costs.

37.12/19 – Reports from Task Groups
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
Nothing to report.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments

Cllr. Climmer and Marriott met Mr Ayres who has requested a memorial bench to be placed at the Duck Pond. A suitable site has been found and Clerk will find out the price of previous benches that have been purchased. They are looking to buy one made from recycled materials.  

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
Cllr. Climmer has advised that the Winterbourne Environmental Group may be interested in carrying out some work at the Dingle.
Hambrook/Whiteshill
Winterbourne Environmental Group carried out some planting of whips on the Small Common under the supervision of Cllrs. Climmer and Dyer. There is a public meeting on the 21st January at Hambrook Sports Club to discuss further plans for the Small Common which Cllr. Climmer will attend.  
Frome Valley has started the work to complete the bunding on the Common. 
Greenfield Centre
The area at the back of Big bears Nursery which continually floods is to be investigated by Frome Valley who may be able to install a drain to help the problem.   
38.12/19 - A.O.B
The trail camera Cllr. Kembery installed by the museum has disappeared even though it was very well hidden. Going forward this area will be covered by CCTV which will be installed when the Brain Injury Unit use the area as a car park.

Meeting concluded 8.00pm 
	J Brain
Clerk
Clerk
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